MINUTES - Community Preservation Committee – February 20, 2020

Present:  Danielle Arakelian, Sanda Barry, Barbara Carpenter, Sue Fox, Stephenie Frend,
                 Kayla Larson-Dubois, Alice Livdahl, Susan Worth

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM.

A minor change was made in the minutes from the January 16 meeting, then Alice moved to approve the minutes and Susan seconded.  The motion passed.

The application from the Cemetery Commission for funds to replace/restore fencing and other updates needed was discussed.  Danielle contacted the state Community Preservation office for clarification of the rules covering historical renovations.  The state feels that none of the renovations the cemetery wishes are an allowable use of CPC funds.  CPC voted to deny the application. Danielle will forward the EMail she received from CPC regarding this issue to Paul Sweeney.

Sanda talked to the town treasurer regarding payment of the bills for the library’s CPC funds.  The first bill will be paid in April which is usual for an outstanding bond.  She will also garner any other information available on the status of CPA funds/outstanding projects.  Susan has agreed to take on the role of treasurer to replace Sanda.  Alice approved the appointment and Sue seconded.

Susan reported the Open Space Committee is planning to request funds to purchase/preserve additional land (approximately 275 acres) on Lombard Road at the Fieldstone Farm.  They want to investigate other funding options first so they will know just how much money to request before filing the application.  She will keep CPC informed on developments.

Sanda reported  on the status of the application to repair/restore the Rainbow’s End Playground.  Parks Commission met with a second vendor on the work required especially in regards to ADA compatibility such as swings and sensory things.  The Commission is planning on putting cans in the school with descriptions of things they are considering for the park so kids can vote for what appeals to them since they will be the primary users.  Parks should have more detailed information by the March meeting.

Alice reported that Affordable Housing is waiting for bid information from Habitat for Humanity before they can begin the project.

The next meeting will be March 26, 2020 at 7:00 PM.

Danielle moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:03 PM.  Alice seconded the motion which passed.
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